Board of Directors Meeting
January 12, 2016
Minutes

Location: OCCC

Board Members Present: Jeff Slaughter, Jim Gallo, John Condelli
Board Members Not Present: Tanya Cornwell
Homeowners Present: 
7:10pm
Call to order by Jeff Slaughter
Old Business
Minutes Approved –

Jim motioned to approve December minutes, John seconded with small change to say “the following directors were…”
Fence issues – 
Still in work.  Sent email communication to lawyer and waiting their response.  
Litigation Reimbursement – 

Homeowner still owes past due litigation reimbursement.  Jeff stated he would reach out to homeowner this weekend if he sees him if not, John to send another reminder to homeowner for amount past due. 

Street Signs- 


Jeff is still researching cost & availability.  This is not a high priority.

Upcoming Events – 


Chili Cook-off still set for Feb 21, 2016.  Tanya to send out email notification.  Jeff to put flier in mailboxes of folks we don’t have email for.  Tanya to check for OCCC availability and reserve.  Jeff to coordinate with Tanya to get out notifications and trophies.  Want all to RSVP by Feb 12th on notification.


Block Party Spring 2016…Will schedule as time comes near.
New Business 

ARB – 

Response from homeowner regarding farm use vehicle & exterior modifications.  Plates on vehicle will be disposed of by the end of the month.  Sash’s have been on house since it was new.  Homeowner did bring up several alleged violations of the HOA documents from other homeowners that we will address if necessary.  Jim to send letter closing this issue with homeowner.
Jim to send letter to homeowner regarding car in lot under a tarp that may not meet the covenants.  

Also, homeowner complained about homeowner that put rebar along the edge of their grass and the street.  Says it poses a sever safety concern but may be in violation of VDOT regulations.  All board members present at meeting determined that the rebar markers are not acceptable and would not be approved if homeowner submitted application for exterior modification.  Jim to call VDOT to see what the state requirements are.
DPOR-

2016 Renewal will be sent this month.

Annual Dues – 


John to send out annual dues notices this week.  Will add in mailing a notice to update directory and a copy of the budget.


John mentioned Bylaws page 7, para 8(d) and a need for an annual audit.  We determined that we have not accomplished this in the past.  Board agreed to have John reach out to CPA to have this done when our taxes are accomplished.

Miscellaneous
The next Board meeting will be Tuesday, February 9, 2016 @ OCCC at 7pm.
9:00pm
Jeff motioned to adjourn.  
Jim seconded.  
All aye.  Adjourned
